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June 10, 2016

Velveta Golightly-Howell

Director of the Office of Civil Rights
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency
Mail code 1201A

1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW
Washington, DC 20460

Dear Director Golightly-Howell,

The Friends of Toppenish Creek (FOTC) is a 501 C (3) non-profit environmental advocacy
group in south central Washington State where air pollution threatens public health. In our
community air quality issues are addressed by the Yakima Regional Clean Air Agency
(YRCAA) under authority of the Revised Code of Washington, RCW 70.94; the Washington
State Implementation Plan (SIP) for the Yakima Regional Clean Air Agency (US EPA, 1995);
and Regulation 1 of the Yakima Regional Clean Air Authority (YRCAA, 2002). The YRCAA
has discriminated against low income and minority people in Yakima County for many years.
Now that agency is approving faulty information that tells the public there is no health risk from
ammonia air pollution. The YRCAA receives funding from the U.S. Environmental Protection
Agency (EPA). We respectfully ask the EPA to withdraw funding from YRCAA in accordance
with Title VI of the 1964 Civil Rights Act.

This is a letter of complaint. In the pages that follow we will show that the YRCAA:

1. Does not provide the same level of service to people who live in the southern half of Yakima

County as it does to those who live in the northern half of the county.

2. Has refused citizen requests to take reasonable actions that would mitigate dangerous air

pollution.



3. Has resisted citizen participation in policymaking and has failed to follow through with

promises to include citizens in substantive policy discussions.

4. Does not employ people with the requisite credentials to analyze and address major air

pollution problems.

5. Does not provide information to non-English speaking populations in language they can

understand.

6. Has participated in a campaign to misinform the public and intentionally leads the public to

believe that air quality is safe when, in fact, it is often unsafe.

Sincerely,
Friends of Toppeniok Creek

Friends of Toppenish Creek

U!lte !wan, !A !!!!!















